
 

Business Managers Report for July 2025 
 

Members available for work: Plumbers-3, Fitters-8, Apprentices-9, HVAC-1                                        

Members Traveled Out- 37   

      The month of June we had 70 call outs, manpower call outs are expected to continue as more 

projects are being released. I will be attending the Southwest Pipe Trades Conference in New Mexico 

on July 21st to July 25th.  

     We are currently at 1453 members. The JATC has completed the interview process for this 

upcoming school year, 60 more applicants were accepted for the 2025 school year which brings the 

total to 144 1st year apprentices. 

We will be having a special call meeting Wednesday July 2, 2025, to vote on a proposed 3-yr 
contract which will take place at the Local 142 assembly hall 3630 Belgium Lane @ 5:00pm – 
7:00pm. Hope to see everyone there.    

  Please keep up on your deaths, the 142 website is working for paying dues and deaths online 

again, if you want to know how to use that feature check out the instructions on the www.local142 

website, you can still drop a check in the mail or call to make a payment.   

 

 Fraternally,  

Trino Baltazar 
 Business Manager 

http://www.local142/

